
 
Dear Parents 
 

Next week we say goodbye to Mrs Gadd as she is retiring.  She has worked at the school for over 20 years 

and will be greatly missed.  I’m sure you will join me in thanking her and wishing her all the very best. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Hannah Penny  Joseph 

Year 1 Lucas  Ismail  Dawson 

Year 2 Jennifer Thea  Bella 

Year 3 Alfie  Ben  Grace 

Year 4 Charlotte Finn  Sophie 

Year 5 Eadie  Eric  Ivy-Grace  Blanka  

Year 6 Elliar  Jack  Joshua  Leo 
 

We are delighted to present Music Star Awards to Freddie, Isabelle, Evelyn and Hugo.  
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 26th February.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Johnson’s Class (99.67%) 

Silver Trophy  Miss Murray’s Class (98.67%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Chatham’s Class (100%) 

 Mrs Woodcock’s Class (98%) 
  

Comic Relief 

We will be supporting Comic Relief on Friday 15th March.  On this day children may come to school dressed 

in something red in exchange for a £1 contribution to Comic Relief.  Please keep an eye out for the 

Parentmail message to pay your donation.  If you are unable to make a donation, or wish to make a donation 

on behalf of your family rather than an individual child, that is absolutely fine and your child can still come 

dressed in red. 
 

School Lunches – Please note important order dates! 

A reminder that our next theme day lunch will be our Easter lunch on Thursday 28th March.  The children 

will be able to have gammon, chips & peas/baked beans followed by chocolate cornflake cake for dessert.  

The vegetarian option will be veggie nuggets, chips & peas/baked beans.  The deadline for ordering this 

lunch is Tuesday 19th March. 
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All of the weekly menus for next term are now available on the meals website, so you can order well in 

advance.  A copy of the menu and upcoming theme days has been sent out by Parentmail and added to the 

school website.  IMPORTANT - Tuesday 26th March is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week 

back after Easter.  This includes our first theme day lunch which will be on Tuesday 23rd April for St. 

George’s Day.  The children will be able to have sausage, Yorkshire pudding, mashed potatoes & 

peas/carrots followed by apple crumble & ice cream for dessert.  Veggie sausage, Yorkshire pudding, 

mashed potatoes & peas/carrots will be the vegetarian option.  The other regular options will be available 

on the day.  The kitchen are not able to accommodate for any unordered meals. 
 

Reminder - Scholastic Book Fair 

Thank you to everyone who has visited the book fair this week.  A reminder it will continue next week on 

Monday 11th & Tuesday 12th March from 3:15pm to 3:40pm in the infant hall. Please note that we are only 

able to take payment for books by cash – please bring change if possible. 
 

Reminder - Year 1 Parent Showcase Assemblies  

A courtesy reminder that Year 1 children will welcome parents to their class showcase assemblies, starting 

at 2:30pm, on the following days: 
 

Monday 11th March – Miss Hibbins’ Class 

Wednesday 13th March – Mrs Binns’/Mrs Coles’ Class 

Thursday 14th March – Miss Needham’s Class 

We would ask that a maximum of 4 people attend per child.  Assemblies will be approximately 20 minutes 

and are an opportunity for children to share the work they have been doing this year.  Parents should 

enter school via the middle infant door only – at the front of the school – the gates will open at 2:20pm.  

We are very much looking forward to welcoming you for this special event. 

 

Class Photographs (Reception to Year 6) 

The school photographer will be visiting on Monday 25th March to take class photographs.  If your child 

was absent for the individual photographs in the Autumn term, please let Mrs Clark know at the school 

office and she will arrange for their individual photograph to be taken next week.   
 

ADHD Workshop for Parents 

A reminder, for those parents who have booked this workshop, that it is taking place next Thursday 

(14th March) from 10am-12noon. 
 

Oracy Challenge  

This week, we have celebrated World Book Day in school and in each class you have read a 'Little People, 

Big Dreams' book. Can you tell your adults at home about the person that you have learnt about. Can you 

remember what they are famous for? Whereabouts in the world they live or lived and any other interesting 

facts about them? 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

A big thank you to everyone who supported this week’s Mother’s Day (Someone Special) Sale. We served 

around 520 children in our pop-up shop on Wednesday, plus we left stock with the super office staff and 

nursery teams for the rest of the week. We will tell you the final count next week. It was lovely to see all 

the children choosing their cards & gifts – we wish you all a lovely and hopefully restful Sunday! 
 

We’d also like you to join us in saying a huge thank you to all the FOW volunteers who organised the sale, 

set it up on Tues and gave up their time to run it on Wednesday. It is a real team effort with at least 9 

Mummies volunteering their time for this event. Sam, Emma & Amanda took the lead on organising & 

shopping, we are sure you will all agree they did a cracking job with some lovely thoughtful gifts. We’ll 

share some photos and some other thank you’s on our Facebook page early next week once you’ve all 

received your gifts – don’t want to spoil any surprises! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne


Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Pinchin who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.   
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

School Office Opening Hours 

Our school office is staffed from 8:00am to 5:00pm daily (4:30pm on a Friday).  If you child is absent, 

please contact us between 8:00am and 8:45am.  Alternatively, you can e-mail us via the enquiries address 

or the relevant e-mail address for your child’s year group. 

 

A courtesy reminder, if your child is too unwell to come to school, please contact the office before 

9am each day your child is absent. This does not have to be a phone call, you can email us as well - email 

addresses can be found on our website. As per our absence policy, we will follow up every absence if we 

do not hear from you - this could result in a home visit. 
 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 
 

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

 

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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April 

Tuesday 2nd World Autism Day 

Monday 15th Training Day – School Closed 

Tuesday 16th First Day of Term 5 

Tuesday 23rd St George’s Day 

Thursday 25th Year 4 to the Collection (Lincoln) (classes to be confirmed) 

Thursday 25th SUMO Parents Course 6:30-8:00pm (4 consecutive weeks) 

Friday 26th Year 4 to the Collection (Lincoln) (classes to be confirmed) 

Friday 26th FoW Family Quiz 

Tuesday 30th Year 4 Parent Assembly 2:30pm 

May 

Wednesday 1st SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) Dyslexia Outreach 

Monday 6th May Day Bank Holiday 

Monday 13th – 16th SATs week for Year 6 – these are statutory assessments, and all 

Year 6 pupils must attend school to access the tests 

Friday 17th FoW Film Night 

Wednesday 22nd Year 6 to Nene Park (classes to be confirmed) 

Thursday 23rd Year 6 to Nene Park (classes to be confirmed) 

Friday 24th Last Day of Term 5 
  

June 

Monday 3rd First Day of Term 6 

w/c Monday 3rd 

 

Year 4 Times Table Check will be staggered across a 2 week 

period 

w/c Monday 10th Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 

Wednesday 12th FoW Father’s Day (someone special) Sales 

Monday 17th Reception Sports Day (pm) 

Tuesday 18th Year 2 Trip to Skegness 

Tuesday 18th Year 6 Sports Day (am) 

Wednesday 19th Year 5 Sports Day (am) 

Wednesday 19th Year 1 Sports Day (pm) 

Thursday 20th Year 4 Sports Day (am) 

Friday 21st FoW Summer Fair (after school) 

Saturday 22nd Year 6 Production Rehearsal (9:30am-12:00pm) 

Monday 24th Year 1 to Wolds Wildlife Park 

Tuesday 25th Year 2 Sports Day (pm) 

Wednesday 26th Year 3 Sports Day (am) 

Wednesday 26th Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

Thursday 27th Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

 July 

Friday 5th Bourne Grammar School Transition Day 

w/c Monday 8th Year 6 Residential Trip to Aylmerton 

Wednesday 10th Year 4 visit to Norwich Theatre (101 Dalmatians) 

w/c Monday 8th Arts Week 

Sunday 14th FoW Year 6 Leavers Pool Party 

Monday 15th Reports sent home 

Thursday 18th Year 6 Presentation Evening 

Friday 19th Last Day of Term 6 

 


